
TOWN OF SANDY CREEK 

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

 

Date: September 26, 2016 

Place: Sandy Creek Town Hall 

Water Advisory Committee Members Present: Norma Newman, Roy Narish, Pat McDougal, 

Wayne Miller, Cindy Love, and Cheryl Yerdon.  

Others Present: Mike Kastler, George Kalkowsky, Dustin Clark, Nancy Ridgeway, John Wood 

Jr., Eric Pappa, Brittany Washburn, Linda Blair, Marcia Huffstater, Jennine Johnson, Bruce 

Johnson, James Holden, Brady Zimmer, Kathy Krom, Josephine Ouelette, David Ouelette, 

Denise Philips, Charles Philips, Christa Crisp, Grover Earle, George Gray, Bonnie Reid, Greg & 

Melanie Golding, Dave & Bonnie Harvey, Betty Perkins, Chris Masuicca, Darrin Harten, Ronald 

Fisher, Robert Frenyea, George & Sybil Cummins, Jennifer Edick, Marleen Griffith, Robbin 

Wood, Gary Raiti, Linda Raiti, Mike Johnson, Mike Jennings, Frank Dixon, Penny Shutts, Karen 

Quartz, Sami Maalouf, Barbara Salisbury, and Sue & Jim Ferguson.  

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 PM by Chairman Norma Newman with the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

 

Approval of August 29, 2016 minutes. Motion by Roy Narish seconded by Pat McDougal, all in 

favor. 

 

Public Comment:   
Mike Kastler, Highway & Water Superintendent, gave an update on the Water Districts. As a 

precaution, Water District #2 required a boil water advisory due to the Village of Sandy Creek 

replacing a valve on Main Street. The advisory has since been lifted.  

 

Dustin Clark addressed the public regarding proposed Water District #3. The floor was then 

opened for questions from the public. 

 

Mr. Maalouf is very much in favor of WD#3 as his road missed out on WD#1. Kevin Hurd also 

expressed his interest in WD#3 on Co Rt 62.  Mr. Masuicca stated his opinions towards WD#3, 

he is not in favor. Jim Holden expressed his dire need of public water to his home on Co Rt 62.  

Mr. Holden stated that he cannot even fill his bath tub using his well and pump. There were a 

few questions regarding connecting to the water system. The Water Clerk has a list of contractors 

in the area. This list can be used to get actual quotes for installing water connections from the 

road to the residence.  

 

Eric Pappa – Town of Sandy Creek Water Operator: Water testing is completed on the third 

Friday of each month. No other chemicals are added to the water besides chlorine. Richlands 

water is 1
st
 in the county. Kevin Hurd added that Richlands water is first in the region, and third 

in the state. Richlands water source comes from multiple wells in Richland. 

 

Yes, you can still use your well but there cannot be any cross connections with the municipal 

water supply. If your well is contaminated and connects with the water system that creates a 

health risk to everyone in the water district. Norma Newman explained that her well on her 

property is still used to water her lawn, wash cars, etc. Greene Point Road is on the proposed 
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draft map. Leanne Alford, who has a farm, on Upton Road expressed her need for public water. 

She trucks in water daily to her property. Leanne has four wells three of which are sulfur.  

 

Next Meeting Date:  Monday, October 24, 2016. 

 

Meeting Adjourned: On motion made by Roy Narish, seconded by Cindy Love, and carried 

unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:48 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Brittany M. Washburn 

Water Clerk 


